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copyrighted material, CBI, or other
information whose disclosure is
restricted by statute. Information
claimed as CBI and other information
whose disclosure is restricted by statute
is not included in the official public
docket or in the electronic public
docket. EPA’s policy is that copyrighted
material, including copyrighted material
contained in a public comment, will not
be placed in EPA’s electronic public
docket but will be available only in
printed, paper form in the official public
docket. Although not all docket
materials may be available
electronically, you may still access any
of the publicly available docket
materials through the EPA Docket
Center.
B. How and to whom do I submit
comments?
You may submit comments as
provided in the ADDRESSES section.
Please ensure that your comments are
submitted within the specified comment
period. Comments received after the
close of the comment period will be
marked ‘‘late.’’ EPA is not required to
consider these late comments.
If you submit an electronic comment,
EPA recommends that you include your
name, mailing address, and an e-mail
address or other contact information in
the body of your comment and with any
disk or CD ROM you submit. This
ensures that you can be identified as the
submitter of the comment and allows
EPA to contact you in case EPA cannot
read your comment due to technical
difficulties or needs further information
on the substance of your comment. Any
identifying or contact information
provided in the body of a comment will
be included as part of the comment that
is placed in the official public docket,
and made available in EPA’s electronic
public docket. If EPA cannot read your
comment due to technical difficulties
and cannot contact you for clarification,
EPA may not be able to consider your
comment.
Use of the http://www.regulations.gov
Web site to submit comments to EPA
electronically is EPA’s preferred method
for receiving comments. The electronic
public docket system is an ‘‘anonymous
access’’ system, which means EPA will
not know your identity, e-mail address,
or other contact information unless you
provide it in the body of your comment.
In contrast to EPA’s electronic public
docket, EPA’s electronic mail (e-mail)
system is not an ‘‘anonymous access’’
system. If you send an e-mail comment
directly to the Docket without going
through http://www.regulations.gov,
your e-mail address is automatically
captured and included as part of the
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comment that is placed in the official
public docket, and made available in
EPA’s electronic public docket.
Dated: September 8, 2011.
Kevin McLean,
Acting Associate General Counsel.

Dated: September 6, 2011. Federal Deposit
Insurance Corporation.
Valerie J. Best,
Assistant Executive Secretary.
[FR Doc. 2011–23646 Filed 9–12–11; 4:15 pm]
BILLING CODE P

[FR Doc. 2011–23549 Filed 9–13–11; 8:45 am]
BILLING CODE 6560–50–P

FEDERAL DEPOSIT INSURANCE
CORPORATION
FEDERAL DEPOSIT INSURANCE
CORPORATION
Sunshine Act Meeting
Pursuant to the provisions of the
‘‘Government in the Sunshine Act’’
(5 U.S.C. 552b), notice is hereby given
that the Federal Deposit Insurance
Corporation’s Board of Directors will
meet in open session at 10 a.m. on
Tuesday, September 13, 2011, to
consider the following matters:
SUMMARY AGENDA: No substantive
discussion of the following items is
anticipated. These matters will be
resolved with a single vote unless a
member of the Board of Directors
requests that an item be moved to the
discussion agenda.
Disposition of minutes of previous
Board of Directors’ Meetings.
Memorandum and resolution re:
Proposed Amendment of the FDIC’s
Bylaws.
Summary reports, status reports,
reports of the Office of Inspector
General, and reports of actions taken
pursuant to authority delegated by the
Board of Directors.
DISCUSSION AGENDA: Memorandum and
resolution re: Assessment Rate
Adjustment Guidelines for Large and
Highly Complex Institutions.
The meeting will be held in the Board
Room on the sixth floor of the FDIC
Building located at 550 17th Street,
NW., Washington, DC.
This Board meeting will be Webcast
live via the Internet and subsequently
made available on-demand
approximately one week after the event.
Visit http://www.vodium.com/goto/fdic/
boardmeetings.asp to view the event. If
you need any technical assistance,
please visit our Video Help page at:
http://www.fdic.gov/video.html.
The FDIC will provide attendees with
auxiliary aids (e.g., sign language
interpretation) required for this meeting.
Those attendees needing such assistance
should call 703–562–2404 (Voice) or
703–649–4354 (Video Phone) to make
necessary arrangements.
Requests for further information
concerning the meeting may be directed
to Ms. Valerie J. Best, Assistant
Executive Secretary of the Corporation,
at 202–898–7043.
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Sunshine Act Meeting; Notice of
Matters To Be Added to the Agenda for
Consideration at an Agency Meeting
Pursuant to the provisions of the
‘‘Government in the Sunshine Act’’ (5
U.S.C. 552b), notice is hereby given that
the following matters will be added to
the ‘‘discussion agenda’’ for
consideration at the open meeting of the
Board of Directors of the Federal
Deposit Insurance Corporation
scheduled to be held at 10 a.m. on
Tuesday, September 13, 2011, in the
Board Room on the sixth floor of the
FDIC Building located at 550–17th
Street, NW., Washington, DC:
Memorandum and resolution re: Final
Rule on Resolution Plans Required.
Memorandum and resolution re:
Interim Final Rule on Resolution Plans
Required for Insured Depository
Institutions with $50 Billion or More in
Total Assets.
This Board meeting will be Webcast
live via the Internet and subsequently
made available on-demand
approximately one week after the event.
Visit http://www.vodium.com/goto/fdic/
boardmeetings.asp to view the event. If
you need any technical assistance,
please visit our Video Help page at:
http://www.fdic.gov/video.html.
The FDIC will provide attendees with
auxiliary aids (e.g., sign language
interpretation) required for this meeting.
Those attendees needing such assistance
should call 703–562–2404 (Voice) or
703–649–4354 (Video Phone) to make
necessary arrangements.
Requests for further information
concerning the meeting may be directed
to Ms. Valerie J. Best, Assistant
Executive Secretary of the Corporation,
at 202–898–7043.
Dated: September 7, 2011.
Federal Deposit Insurance Corporation.
Valerie J. Best,
Assistant Executive Secretary.
[FR Doc. 2011–23647 Filed 9–12–11; 4:15 pm]
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